TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:

Nannette Johnston, superintendent
DATE:

MAY 21, 2015
SUBJECT:
2015-16 CEP PROGRAM
ISSUE:

The CEP program to be approved by the Board of Education for nine select schools in Hardin County Schools.

FACTS: 
The Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) is a program which allows schools in high-poverty areas to offer nutritious meals free of charge to all students without collecting and processing school meal applications.  Hardin County Schools has the opportunity to provide both breakfast and lunch at no charge to all students at the eligible schools sites.  The determining factor to become eligible for the program is based on whether a school site has 40% of the total enrollment being direct certified students.  We currently have nine schools we can implement this program for SY 2015-16, which is over 4,400 students.  The schools which can implement the CEP program for SY 2015-16 are Brown Street Alternative, G.C. Burkhead Elementary, Howevalley Elementary, Meadow View Elementary, New Highland Elementary, North Middle, North Park Elementary, Radcliff Elementary and Woodland Elementary.  
In place of the school meal application there is a new form that takes its place, the Household Income Form (HIF), this information is still to be gathered for other programs which rely on the information for funding.  A FRAM coordinator is the one responsible for gathering the HIF form, this person is not to be paid from the Child Nutrition Department. However, other District's Child Nutrition Programs are charging the District's general fund $1 per form collected so the Child Nutrition Department can still be the ones collecting and processing the forms. Hardin County will follow this process too. Due to expected participation increase, federal reimbursement should be approximately $9,000 per month more than current funding for the Hardin County Child Nutrition Program. This should equate to an increased profit margin around $81,000 dollars per year. 
After working with the Kentucky Department of Education (KDE) and other districts throughout the state who are currently using the CEP program and meeting with Mr. Milby, we feel this program not only makes it possible for over 4,400 students to eat breakfast and lunch at no cost to them but also creates additional revenues from a greater federal reimbursement.  We believe this program would not only thrive at the select nine schools eligible for SY 2015-16 but with an increased participation a possible five more schools could become eligible for the SY 2016-17, which would be an additional 2,860 students for a total of over 7,260 students.
RECOMMENDATION:
The Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) is a program Hardin County Schools has the opportunity to provide both breakfast and lunch to all students at the eligible schools sites free of charge.  Hardin County Schools currently has nine schools that are eligible for this program to begin on the first day of the 2015-2016 school year, those schools are as follows: Brown Street Alternative, G.C. Burkhead Elementary, Howevalley Elementary, Meadow View Elementary, New Highland Elementary, North Middle, North Park Elementary, Radcliff Elementary and Woodland Elementary.  

The meal prices would be as follows for the nine selected schools:
	              Breakfast:


Full price student:
$0.00


Reduced price student:
$0.00


Adult meal prices:
$2.00
	Lunch:



Full price student:
$0.00

Reduced price student:
$0.00


Adult meal prices:
$3.40




RECOMMENDED MOTION:


I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the adoption of the CEP program for the 2015-16 school year for the following schools: Brown Street Alternate, G.C. Burkhead Elementary, Howevalley Elementary, Meadow View Elementary, New Highland Elementary, North Middle, North Park Elementary, Radcliff Elementary and Woodland Elementary: breakfast and lunches will be provided at no cost to the students who attend these select schools.
